
   
 

 

2300 Yonge Street, 27th floor, P.O. Box 2319, Toronto, ON, M4P 1E4 
2300, rue Yonge, 27e étage, C.P. 2319, Toronto (Ontario) M4P 1E4 

T 416-481-1967    1-888-632-6273     

F 416-440-7656    OEB.ca 

 

 

BY EMAIL 

March 10, 2025 

Mike Packer 
Director of Regulatory Affairs 
London Hydro Inc. 
111 Horton St.  
London, ON N6A 4H6 
Packerm@londonhydro.com 

Dear Mike Packer: 

Re: London Hydro Inc. (London Hydro) 
Proposed Addendum to the Approved Settlement Proposal for the 2022 
Cost of Service Application (EB-2021-0041)  
Ontario Energy Board File Number: EB-2025-0085 

On February 10, 2025, London Hydro filed an application with the OEB seeking 
approval for a proposed addendum to the settlement proposal that was approved by the 
OEB on February 24, 2022, in London Hydro’s last cost of service application (EB-2021-
0041). 

As part of that approved settlement, London Hydro was authorized under s. 71(4) of the 
Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998 to continue providing certain Green Button-related 
services until April 30, 2025. Under the proposed addendum, that approval would be 
extended to April 30, 2027, but only for three customers. 

The proposed addendum would also establish a Green Button Net Revenue Deferral 
Account, which would track the net revenue from the three customers for the calendar 
years 2025 and 2026, with 60% of that net revenue to be disposed of to the credit of 
ratepayers in London Hydro’s next cost of service proceeding. 

The application states that all the intervenors who participated in the settlement 
conference and either supported or took no position on the original settlement have 
agreed to the proposed addendum. Given that agreement, the OEB is considering 
whether to deal with the application on an expedited basis, without a hearing, pursuant 
to s. 21(4)(b) of the Act.  

Before proceeding further, the OEB requires London Hydro to respond to the following 
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by March 24, 2025:  

a) Please confirm that London Hydro consents to disposing of the proceeding 
without a hearing under s. 21(4)(b). 

b) The application states that it is filed “on behalf of all the parties” to the original 
settlement proposal, however, it appears that the application was not copied to 
those parties. Please file evidence confirming that all parties to the original 
settlement proposal have agreed to the proposed addendum. 

c) Please confirm that London Hydro, in its Accounting Order for Green Button Net 
Revenue Deferral Account, agrees to replace the general account number XXXX 
with Account number 1508, since this utility-specific deferral account will be 
under Account 1508. 

Please direct any questions relating to this application to the Case Manager, Tyler 
Davids, at 416-440-7704 or tyler.davids@oeb.ca.  

Yours truly, 

Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 

c. All parties to EB-2021-0041 
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